
Summary of comments received from SD NPA on 11th March 2020 in response to questions from the Clerk. 

 

The Waterco report (Flood Risk Study Aug 2018) is missing from the Table. The study assesses the potential 
risk to a number of potential development sites and details mitigation measures to reduce flood risk.   

The study looks in detail at only the preferred sites as of Aug 2018 (KS3, KS5, KS6, KS7 & 81).  It would be 
difficult to incorporate this report into the site summary table as it looks only at the preferred sites.  The Flood 
Risk sequential test (SDSAS Oct 2019) assesses the proposed sites for allocation in the KSNP against their 
vulnerability to flooding.  Part of the methodology for this report includes considering alternative sites and 
their vulnerability to flooding.  The findings of this report have been incorporated into the Sites Summary 
Table as a score can be given to each site according to its vulnerability to flooding.  I.e.: 

3 = no risk of flooding,   

1 = site at risk of flooding but development can be directed away from flood risk zone  

0 = some or all of development would be within flood risk zone. 

 

Site ref 186 (allotments) has been re-assessed and the Sites Summary Table now includes SEA/SA assessment 
for site 186.  The SEA/SA report will need to be updated accordingly. 
 
 
I would strongly caution against making decisions based purely on tallying up scores within this table.  Site 
selection is a balanced judgement and some factors may hold greater value to the local community.  
Also, whilst a site might get a negative score on one issue this could be mitigated for through policies within 
the Neighbourhood Plan.  Caution needs to be given to the overall scores, as some categories may be 
considered to be more important than others, but no weighting has been intended. This also means that if a 
site is scored on very similar categories, then undue weighting may apply to those subjects compared to 
others.  
 
SD have not endorsed the decisions made on the sites chosen by the Steering Group. In terms of writing the 
plan, SD followed instructions from the SG as to which sites are selected. However, throughout the project SD 
have highlighted where there are issues to be addressed, by way of example I’ll reiterate the comments I 
provided back in October when the revised draft KSNP was issued: 
 

“The draft plan has come on a long way and at this stage we want to highlight two areas which we do have 
concerns over and would advise further action on where possible: 

1.            Impact on the Conservation Area – allocation of sites within or adjacent to the CA raises the potential 
for significant adverse impact on the historic environment, which is highlighted in the SA/SEA.  We have 
incorporated mitigating criteria into the site allocation policies but we would also recommend actively 
engaging with Historic England in advance of the next formal consultation.  We would suggest inviting HE to 
come to the village to see and hear about your preferred approach.  We’re aware they have responded 
positively to other such invitations from NDP groups and it’s led to a constructive conversation.  It would also 
make sense to invite along TVBC conservation officer. 

2.            Access arrangements to development sites – in particular KS5A where reps suggest access via Muss 
Lane has previously prevented development?  An alternative access from the A3057 would have potential 
landscape impacts and open a much larger area for development.  Also, we anticipate the Environment Agency 
may object to KS6A as the only access is via the flood zone.  These issues are not straight forward to resolve but 
we wanted to raise them as you take the plan forward to the next stage.”   

 



Amy Taylor summarized below South Downs SAS involvement in the Neighbourhood Plan to date:  

 

Nov – Jan 2018 - SDSAS appointed to do Landscape Character Assessment  

May – June 2018 – 1st Reg 14 consultation on draft KSNP (SDSAS not involved at this point) 

August 2018 – SDSAS appointed to review consultation feedback, redraft KSNP and prepare a Strategic 
Environmental Assessment / Sustainability Appraisal (SEA/SA) 

2019 – Consultation feedback highlights the need for a Flood Risk Sequential Test – SDSAS completes this on 
behalf of KSPC  

2019 – KSPC requests Consultation Feedback Table & Proposed Responses 

Oct 2019 – SDSAS provides revised draft KSNP, Sequential Test Report, SA/SEA Report and Consultation 
Feedback Table  

Dec 2019 – KSPC requests summary table of evidence relating to sites assessment, SDSAS quote is updated to 
reflect the work being requested. 

Mar 2020 – SDSAS prepares Sites Evidence Summary Table 

 

Please can you get back to me with any comments on the Summary Table by next Tuesday. (17/3/20)   

Looking ahead, I am available to work on the King Somborne NP up to the end of March and then will be 
committed to other work until after Easter.   

 

 

 

 


